Statement by the Board of Management and the Supervisory Board
of KSB Aktiengeselischaft
on Compliance with the Recommendations of the
Government Commission on the German Corporate Governance Code

pursuant to § 161 AktG {German Public Companies Act)

Since the publication of last year's statement of compliance KSB Akiiengesellschaft,
Frankenthal (Pfalz) has complied and continues to comply with the recommendations of the
Government Commission on the German Corporate Governance Code as set out in the
latest applicable version — currently that dated 6 June 2008 -, with the exception of the
following:

1. The total remuneration of the members of the Supervisory Board for their service on
the Board, as well as remuneration or advantages extended for services provided
individually, in particular advisory or agency services, are disclosed with their sum total
in the Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements, but in the Corporate
Governance Report they are disclosed neither separately for each member -nor
subdivided according to components {item 5.4.6).

3.  KSB publishes the Consolidated Financial Statements well before expiry of the pericds
of time provided by law. However, the time frame provided by the Code, i.e. within 90
days of the end of the financial year, is not met (item 7.1.2).

Signed in Frankenthal on 16 December 2008

On behalf of the Supervisory Board On behalf of the Board of Management
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